 Operations Advisory Committee Meeting

April 3, 2012     7 p.m. 
Attendance: John Hollowell, Skip Ford, John Lewis, Pat Murphy, Wally Price, Fran Armstrong, Gene McHugh, Bob Orsini, Marc DeLaVergne 

Wally reported:

I. Budget*2012 budget at 24.59%*Money needed for stump/debris removal...... This needs to go through a vote at the Spring meeting (May) - the money is  there. 
II. WATER SYSTEM *Water system working well. Continuing exercising of main water valves *One minor leak at Jone water meter. (Wally will look into a potential water interface at the Breitburg/Smith property.)*Changed over to dehumidiﬁers at well houses. (John H. recommended that we do a test run on Lake Ann.)John H. reiterated that we need to have a ﬁrm grasp on how we handle the next hurricane before it happens! 
III. BUILDINGS, GROUNDS, ROADS, AND POOL *Continuing trimming Birch Road Park*Chestnut Cabin painting completed. Wally will pressure wash and staindeck at Chestnut Cabin b/c of extra time due to delay in road work. Wally has also got the museum warmed up with the dehumidiﬁer and will scrapand paint the ﬂoor. (Existing paint tends to bubble up as moisture gets underneath.) These requests were already on the white board. Pat Murphy and Fran A. asked how the white board projects were implemented; there isa concern that this technique doesn’t account for budgetary rules, and correct process. John remarked that this needs to be explained to Tina B.again. Skip Ford mentioned that Chestnut Cabin committee was concernedwith the rust on the steel beams under the deck - it was agreed that thosebeams would outlast all of us, rust or not. 
*Chip and rock delivered, road work held up by low temperatures.*Obtained 2 bids for stump/debris tree cleanup from R & R (approx.$20,000, and Morgan Russell($25,400). See below-committee’s recommendation. *Continuing to remove wood debris from Bluebell Road 

*Loggers completing all work in SCA*Installed drainage pipe near Farman’s house - Disappointment in the project was voiced. Swell, Safety issues, the need for a grate. Wally shared that he will install a post with a reﬂector. Wally will monitor the situation and put rock down as needed. Concern was shared that in order to do the job correctly we would need an engineer but we could not affordthis. *Removing debris deposited by residents constantly*Repaired damage newspaper boxes in Gate C*John Deere repaired, also replaced bad tire *Cold patched numerous potholes and put CR-6 on roads for T&C - by Carsley’s house, Wally reported that he used 15 bags of cold patch to bringup the road. This extra work is necessary b/c of new construction roaddamage. The committee is proposing a solution to this problem -see below *Removed wires in Gate E attached to pole*Painting mailboxes at each gate*Gutter guards at Chestnut Cabin have been replaced, (gutter material is still installed upside down. Fran brought example to show - said that thecontractor needs to ﬁx this. He was paid to do the job, and the material needs to be installed correctly!) *Dewinterized Community House*Dewinterized Pool House 

IV. BEACHES AND RAVINES 

Repairing ravine walkways as they are discovered, Bay Rd. bridge

Continued clearing north/south beach of driftwood, had 1 more bonﬁre

Trimmed South Beach of undergrowth IAW Norm Prince

Cleaned more concrete ravine walkways of dirt and debris

Cleaned boat ramp of rock and debris 

OAV FEEDBACK *BOD to visit construction site road damage fees*Boat storage area revamping underway*Hurricane debris removal bid reviews (i.e. Aspen Rd., Bluebell, front ofGate C, entrance to Gate D, etc. ... up to 20 feet off the roadway.) 
OPS Committee will be recommending to the Board: 
1. Home Improvement Projects or New Construction- we recommend a rulechange. To offset road repairs due to individual construction sites, we propose that residents post a bond of $5,000 for new construction; and$2,500 for home improvement jobs. This money would be held until thejob is complete and returned in full if no damage has been done to theroads, or returned in part if roads need to be repaired. (Pictures will be taken before project starts so road damage can be assessed.) PatMurphy will write a draft of this proposal to be presented to the Board. 
2. It was unanimously decided to recommend Morgan Russell for the job ofremoving storm damage debris b/c they are such a large company, they can offer efﬁciency and expediency. They also offer lower fee for stumpremoval of individual homesites. Wally will contact Tina B. tomorrow about this recommendation. 
Meeting ended at 8:30 
Recorded by, 
Fran Armstrong 
F. Armstrong 
